
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

20 March 2024 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 4 March 2024, I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter 

dated 18 March 2024 from H.E. Mr. Philippe Kridelka, Permanent Representative of Belgium and 

H.E. Mr. Omar Hilale, Permanent Representative of the Kingdom of Morocco, co-facilitators of 

the intergovernmental preparatory process leading up to the “World Social Summit” in 2025, under 

the title “the Second World Summit for Social Development”, consisting of its modalities and 

outcome, in accordance with General Assembly Resolution 78/261. 

The co-facilitators will convene the first informal consultations on Thursday, 28 March 

2024 from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. in Conference Room 1, to hear expectations on the modalities 

resolution of the aforementioned Summit. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

meat 
Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


